
Arrival and Dismissal 
 
Late arrival and early dismissal 
It is important that students arrive on time for the start of class. If you are dropping off your child after 
classes have begun, please ensure that you accompany them to their classroom. Students who arrive 
after 9:00 will officially be registered as late. If a student wishes to be dismissed early from school, an 
explanatory note should be sent to the homeroom teacher by the parent.    

   
     
Afternoon dismissal      
If a child is to be picked up by someone other than the normal parent/guardian, the parent should 
inform the contact teacher or the principal. You can also leave a message at the reception. 

•             
  

 

School Bus / Bus Card 
 
The right to free transportation to school follows the same rules as for public schools. Bus cards are 
issued by the county every fall, and are distributed to schools. Note that free transportation only applies 
to the stretches for which the bus card is issued, between home and school. There is a school bus from 
most areas in the municipality to Halsen School. From there, there is a private bus to Fagerhaug. Lost 
or broken bus card is replaced through written request from the student’s parent/guardian.  
 
Students have the right to free ride within their own municipality. This means that students living in other 
municipalities are not issued bus cards that apply in Stjørdal Municipality. The school expects students 
to behave according to the "bus rules". Violation of these rules can lead to consequences. 
 

 


